Office of Superintendent of Schools Board Meeting of June 20, 2001

June 5, 2001

Education
Joseph H. Mathos, Deputy Superintendent

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR AUTHORIZATION FOR THE SUPERINTENDENT TO ACCEPT A DONATION FOR LINDSEY HOPKINS TECHNICAL EDUCATION CENTER OF A BUICK AUTOMOBILE FROM GENERAL MOTORS, INC.

General Motors, Inc., has demonstrated its support of applied technology programs in Miami-Dade County Public Schools by offering to donate a Buick automobile to be used in the Automotive Repair Technology training program at Lindsey Hopkins Technical Education Center. If accepted, a letter of appreciation will be sent to the donor.

No local funds are required.

RECOMMENDED:

That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, authorize the Superintendent to accept a donation for Lindsey Hopkins Technical Education Center of a Buick automobile from General Motors, Inc.

No local funds are required.

BAS:rsb